
 

21 August 2020 
 
 
Ms Marlene Tucker 
Executive Director  
International Air Services Commission 
PO Box 630 
CANBERRA  ACT  2601 
 
 
Dear Ms Tucker 
 

Re: Renewal of Commission determination 
 
I refer to your letter of 6 August 2020 inviting Virgin Australia International Airlines Pty Ltd (Virgin 
Australia) to express its interest in the renewal of Determination [2015] IASC 110, which allocates 
2800 seats per week of capacity in each direction on the Indonesia route and is due to expire on 29 
August 2021.  
 
As you are aware, due to the global COVID-19 pandemic, Virgin Australia has suspended all 
international services at this time.  Once international border restrictions have eased, Virgin Australia 
intends to operate services to Indonesia utilising capacity allocated under Determination [2015] IASC 
110. We therefore seek renewal of this Determination, including all existing conditions, for a period 
of five years from 30 August 2021.  
 
We would be pleased to provide any further information the Commission may require in considering 
our application for renewal. Should you have any queries, please contact me on (02) 8093 7114. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

Lee-Anne Tomkins 
General Manager Government & International Relations 
 


